

The Parish Office, Abbey Community Centre, The Forum, YEOVIL, BA21 3TL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BRYMPTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM ON WEDNESDAY, 23rd June 2021, AT THE CHURCH ROOMS AT ST JAMES' CHURCH. 7.30-9.10pm

Present

| | |
|-----------|-------------|
| K Weston | G Pritchard |
| S Attrill | E-J Hopkins |
| T Power | P Seib |
| J Snell | D Staddon |
| D Wood | |

ML Attrill (Clerk) 2 Members of the public

OPEN SESSION FOR BRYMPTON PARISHIONERS No questions were raised

REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS

Mr Seib gave a verbal report An electronic report was circulated by Mr Williams, prior to the meeting.

45/21. TO RECEIVE ANY APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Personal apologies were received from Mr Wood and Mr Williams

46/21. TO RECEIVE ANY DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Mr Seib declared an interest in Min. no 53/21 (b). Mrs Hopkins declared an interest in Min. no 61/21 Mrs Snell, Mr Pritchard and Mr Weston advised that their interests are as registered.

47/21. CO-OPTION OF COUNCILLOR

It was RESOLVED to defer the co-option of a new councillor until the next meeting, when hopefully all applicants can attend.

48/21. PRESENTATION BY YEOVIL BLOODBIKES

Mr Baker can a very informative presentation on the work of the Bloodbikes, to the council. A thank you has been sent.

49/21. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 2nd June 2021

To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd June 2021, which will be signed by the Chairman. An amendment was made to the title of the minutes, and recirculated to members for approval.

50/21. CRIME, DISORDER and COMMUNITY SAFETY

(a) To consider a report from the Police if provided. A report was given by the police, crime is fairly low, and the fair on the football ground was well managed.

(b) To raise any concerns regarding crime, disorder and community safety. Concerns were raised about speeding on the Toose. A request for a temporary SID will be put to SCC Highways.

51/21. REPORTS FROM PARISH COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES APPOINTED TO COMMITTEES, WORKING PARTIES AND OUTSIDE BODIES

(a) ANY OTHER REPORT

Mr Seib is to attend a SALC meeting.

52/21. CHAIRMAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS None to report

53/21. PLANNING

(a) DECISIONS ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS

To note the decisions on any planning application received prior to this meeting.

(b) APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED (UNDER STANDING ORDER 15(b)(xvi)) PRIOR TO THIS MEETING

In accordance with Standing Order no. 15(b)(xvi), the following application was considered before this meeting:

Mr Seib declared an interest and left the meeting

21/01310/HOU Application to replace existing dilapidated garage structure with an enlarged garage with home office above.

Hamley House Balls Hill Brympton Yeovil

RECOMMENDATION: SUPPORT

Mr Seib re-joined the meeting

21/01834/TPO Application to carry out tree surgery works to No.01 tree within the South Somerset District Council (BRYM 2) 2000 Tree Preservation Order

37 Falcon Road Brympton Yeovil BA22 8BR

RECOMMENDATION: SUPPORT WITH LIMITATION TO REMOVE THE OVERHANGING BRANCH ONLY

21/01513/FUL Application for external alterations and replacement air-conditioning plant.

Unit 7A Western Avenue Brympton Yeovil.

RECOMMENDATION: SUPPORT

21/01699/ADV The display of 1 No. internally illuminated fascia sign and 2 No. non illuminated fascia signs

Currys Superstore Unit 6 Western Avenue Brympton Yeovil

RECOMMENDATION: SUPPORT

21/01904/TPO Application to carry out tree surgery works to No.02 trees included within Tree Preservation Order South Somerset District Council (Brym 1) 1986

Houndstone House Houndstone Court Brympton Yeovil

RECOMMENDATION: SUPPORT

Although in an adjoining Parish the following has been received for reference:

21/00999/ADV Erection of 4 No. fascia internally illuminated signs and 6 No. static/post mounted non-illuminated signs

Asda Stores Ltd Preston Road Yeovil BA20 2HB

RECOMMENDATION: SUPPORT

21/00998/FUL Erection of a Click & Collect Pod and a Van Loading Canopy for Home Shopping Improvements

Asda Stores Ltd Preston Road Yeovil BA20 2HB

RECOMMENDATION: SUPPORT

(c) PLANNING UPDATES All planning applications are pending consideration

(d) NOMINATIONS FOR THE PLANNING WORKING GROUP TO CONSIDER FORTHCOMING PLANNING APPLICATIONS

It was AGREED that Mr Seib and Mrs Snell would be members of the planning working party for the forthcoming month.

54/21. HIGHWAYS

(a) Any concerns to raise with County Highways.

(i) SID use on Bluebell Road – It was NOTED that Enquiries have been made to SSDC Highways about the use of a permanent SID camera on Bluebell Road.

(b) Temporary Road Closure SS87 -A30 West Coker Road It was NOTED that works are expected to commence on 20th July 2021 to enable Somerset Highways - prep works and surfacing dressing works.

Further information is available from www.One.Network. This information will be circulated shortly to parishioners.

55/21. Dog Bins

It was NOTED at the meeting 6th May 2021 and 2nd June 2021 (Min. no 27/21) , the installation of dog waste bins were discussed, being placed on the cycle path area of Preston Road, Thorne village and Lufton Byre. The SSDC Councillor has been asked to follow this item up. The Clerk is to send relevant correspondence to Mr Seib.

56/21. CORRESPONDENCE/EMAILS

(a) Any additional correspondence/emails for noting, arising since the preparation of this agenda, and not requiring a decision. An email has been received from the Swann Theatre, as a thank you for the grant money received, saying "We would very much like to invite two people from Brympton Parish Council, as our guests, to attend the opening night of "Night Must Fall" on July 19th. Mr Pritchard is to attend.

(b) Emails have been regularly distributed to Councillors

57/21. CLERK'S REPORT

(a) Possible loan of SID cameras to Norton-Sub-Hamdon It was AGREED not to loan the SID cameras, as we have speeding issues of our own. The Clerk is to inform Norton-Sub-Hamdon of our decision

58/21. LUFTON COMMUNITY CENTRE

It was NOTED that the Parish is awaiting the lease forms from to be circulated from Brown Jacobson.

59/21. REVIEW OF REGISTER OF INTERESTS. It was NOTED that Members are asked to review their register of interests. A review form was been sent electronically prior to the meeting.

60/21. COMMUNICATIONS WORKING PARTY. The first copy of the NewsLink has been released both on the Website and Facebook. The communications working party is to meet and produce a report to the council.

61/21. SCHOOL AWARDS. Members RESOLVED the criteria for the school awards for work in the community. A pupil from Kingfisher school and a pupil from Preston Primary were nominated for their charity and community achievements. It was AGREED to present each pupil with a certificate and a voucher for £25

62/21. Risk assessment for office was circulated to Councillors prior to this meeting. A Health and safety Risk assessment has been completed by the Clerk.

63/21. Training – (a) Members NOTED that the Chairman is to attend a Chairman training course, at a cost of £30.

64/21. FINANCE

(a) Interest - Members NOTED receipt of interest on 28th May 2021 of £0.55p from NatWest and £3.53 from Nationwide Building Society.

(b) Bank Reconciliation Statement – the bank reconciliation as at 28TH MAY 2021 will be presented to a Councillor for approval prior to the meeting.

(c) Payments - Members RESOLVED to approve a schedule of payments, to be circulated electronically prior to the meeting.

(d) Paint for Parish Ranger- Members RESOLVED to approve the purchase of paint for the footbridge on Lawrence Way and stain for the Lufton Roman Villa noticeboard £35.57 for 2.5litres combi colour from ACS paints around £25 for Sadolin wood stain, this will have to be ordered in especially.

(e) Donation for tables. Members RESOLVED to approve a donation for the tables from Kingfisher school for use in the Lufton Community hall. The donation is for £10 per table (£240)

65/21. QUESTIONS AND ITEMS ARISING AFTER THE PREPARATION OF THIS AGENDA, SUCH MATTERS ARE FOR NOTING OR DEFERRAL TO A FUTURE MEETING

(a) Coffee mornings

I am pleased to advise that the coffee mornings will now be able to use the community centre on a Monday, due to the cancellation of the baby clinic. We intend to meet on the 1st and 3rd Monday of each month as we believe this will be a well-used facility for the elderly in the community. We will no longer need to buy the tea urns or kettle, but will need to buy paper cups etc.

It would be much appreciated if the Parish Council would consider including the hire fee for the hall within its own standing order for the hire of the Parish Room for meetings, as this will reduce the fee payable – currently it would cost £33 per coffee morning without the discount. The support of the Parish Council is much appreciated by the group.

(b) Grant application from Lifer Education Wessex for £860

66/21. ITEMS FOR THE NEXT MEETING

Quarterly monitoring report

Order of poppy wreaths

Consideration of grants

67/21. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, 28th July 2021 at 7.30pm. Venue to be confirmed under Government guidance on restrictions being lifted

.....Chairman

.....Date

DRAFT